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NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

The Office of the President of the General Assembly presents its compliments to all
Permanent Missions and Permanent Observer Missions to the United Nations and has the
honour to refer to the letter of the President of the General Assembly dated 15 August 2011,
regarding the convening an informal plenary meeting on Monday, 29 August 2011 from 10.00
am. to 12.00 p.m. in Conference Room 4 (NLB) for an informal briefing on the outcome of
the G20 Agriculture Ministerial meeting held on 22-23 June 2011.

The Office of the President of the General Assembly regrets to inform that due to
expected extreme weather conditions, H.E. Mr. Bruno Le Maire, Minister of Agriculture,
Food Supply, Fisheries, Rural Areas, and Regional Development of France, has cancelled his
visit to New York. As a consequence, the informal plenary meeting on Monday, 29 August
2011 will be cancelled.

The Office of the President of the General Assembly avails itself of this opportunity to
renew to all Permanent Missions and Permanent Observer Missions to the United Nations the

assurances of its highest consideration.
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New York, 26 August 2011

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



